Eye on the World April 13, 2024

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of April 13, 2024.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take you stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).

• • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

On one hand – Biden is certainly trying to appease U.S. voters

- An article by Staff titled "Israeli [Foreign] Minister [Eli Cohen] Lashes Out: U.S. Has Nothing to Look For in the Middle East [Quoted as Saying: 'The Only Change I see in the Americans' Stance Is Because of the Upcoming Elections in the United States']" was posted at jpost.com on April 4, 2024.
- An article by Stephen Collinson titled "The Risk of Wider War in the Middle East Looms Over Biden's Re-Election Effort" was posted at cnn.com on April 7, 2024.
- An article by Daniel Greenfield titled "Biden Demands Israel Stop Attacking Hamas Even If It Doesn't Release the Hostages [Which Many View as a Total Betrayal]" was posted at frontpagemag.com on April 10, 2024.

On the other hand – Biden has to decide if he can afford to let Israel lose

- An article by Katie Hawkinson and Eric Garcia titled "Senate Democrats Condemn Looming IDF Attack on Rafah as Biden Poised to Send More Aid to Israel" was posted at independent.co.uk on April 8, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Wall Street Journal: Denying Weapons to Israel in the Middle

of a War Is Betrayal" was posted at jpost.com on April 9, 2024.

Biden's calls out Netanyahu – but tells Iran that commitment to Israel is ironclad

- An article by Tovah Lazaroff titled "Joe Biden: Netanyahu's Actions in Gaza Are a 'Mistake'" was posted at jpost.com on April 10, 2024.
- An article by David Averre titled "Biden Turns on Netanyahu, Declares Israel's Gaza Policy a 'Mistake' Calls for Immediate Cease Fire and Says There Is 'No Excuse' Not to Allow More Aid in Strongest Condemnation Yet" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 10, 2024.
- An article by Tovah Lazaroff titled "Biden Warns Iran: Our Commitment to Israel's Security Is Ironclad" was posted at jpost.com on April 10, 2024.
- An article by Perkin Amalaraj and Emily Goodin titled "Joe Biden Tells Iran, Don't Attack Israel: With Middle East on a Knife-Edge as Tehran 'Closes Airspace for Military Drills' and Washington Warns Missile Barrage Could Be Imminent, President Tells Ayatollah U.S. Support for Israel Is 'Ironclad'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 10, 2024.

Nuclear Armageddon

• An article by Annie Jacobsen titled "The Day of Nuclear Armageddon: Newly Declassified Documents Reveal in Macabre Minute-by-Minute Detail What the End of the World Would Be Like – and Why Those Vaporized Instantly by an Atomic Bomb Will Be the Lucky Ones" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 6, 2024.

Flashback to 2016 – what did Bill Clinton say about Hamas?

• An article by Olivia Murray titled "Flashback: 2016 Bill Clinton Acknowledges That Hamas Is a Terrorist Group With No Intention to Coexist Peacefully With Israel" was posted at americanthinker.com on April 8, 2024.

Reminders – about Hamas sexual violence associated with October 7

- An article by Miriam Kuepper titled "All Women Hostages Held in Gaza Are Being Sexually Abused, Freed Israeli Woman Says Captives' Relatives Say Their Spirit Has Been Broken by Rape Revelations" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 2, 2024.
- An article by Shlomi Heller titled "'They Cut Off Organs': Interrogator Reveals Hamas Terrorists' October 7 Atrocities" was posted at jpost.com on April 4, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "'Incitement of Violence!': [Hamas Leader Yahya] Sinwar's Book Glorifying October 7 Attacks Appears on Amazon" was posted at jpost.com on April 6, 2024.

- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Amnesty International Eulogizes 'Palestinian Writer' Who Ordered Murder of Tortured Israeli Soldier" was posted at townhall.com on April 9, 2024
- An article by Milli Sands titled "The Overlap Between Nazis and Hamas Is Downright Uncanny" was posted at americanthinker.com on April 10, 2024.

Reminder – Hamas is mistreating hostages

- An article by Katherine Lawton titled "Israeli Who Was Sexually Assaulted While Held Hostage After She Was Abducted 'I Was Scared They Would Rape Me and Parade My Body in Gaza . . . I Feared That More Than Death'" was posted at dailymail.com on April 3, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Palestinian Civilians 'Negotiated With Hamas to Sell Me' Former Hostage Says" was posted at jpost.com on April 10, 2024.

Comments – hostage negotiations

- An article by Staff titled "Gaza Hostage Father on Benjamin Netanyahu: 'We're Not Sure the Priorities Are Right'" was posted at jpost.com on April 9, 2024.
- An article by Tovah Lazaroff titled "U.S.: There's a Serious Hostage Deal on the Table, Ball Is in Hamas's Court" was posted at jpost.com on April 10, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Where's the Pressure on Hamas, Qatar? Editorial" was posted at jpost.com on April 10, 2024.
- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Biden Fails to Mention 'Hostages' Once During Univision Interview on Israel" was posted at breitbart.com on April 10, 2024.
- An article by Tovah Lazaroff titled "Biden Urges Hamas to 'Move on the Hostage Proposal" was posted at jpost.com on April 10, 2024.
- An article by Nicole Wells titled "Hamas: We Don't Have 40 Israeli Hostages to Release" was posted at newsmax.com on April 10, 2024.
- An article by Kristina Jovanovski titled "UK, Jordan Form Alliance Over War in Gaza to Protect Amman" was posted at jpost.com on April 11, 2024.

Israel gives generous aid to Palestinians

• An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "[Defense Minister Yoav] Gallant: We Will Flood Gaza With Far More Than 500 Trucks of Aid Per Day" was posted at jpost.com on April 10, 2024.

Will there be a cease fire?

• A Reuters article by Tuvan Gumrukcu and Burcu Karakas titled "Turkey Imposes Export Restrictions on Israel Until Gaza Cease Fire" was posted at reuters.com on April 9, 2024.

On April 5 – United Nations Human Rights Council voted 28-5 against Israel

• An article by Tovah Lazroff titled "United Nations Human Rights Council Calls for Arms Embargo Against Israel, Asks It to Prevent Genocide" was posted at jpost.com on April 5, 2024.

Why did the term "genocide" originate?

• An article by Jack Hellner titled "The Term 'Genocide' Was Created to Categorize the Crime of the Holocaust – Now, It's Being Invoked Against the Jews" was posted at americanthinker.com on April 8, 2024.

U.S. defense secretary (Lloyd Austin) – supports Israel

• An article by Hannah Sarisohn titled "U.S. Defense Secretary [Lloyd Austin] Says There Is No Evidence of Israel Committing Genocide in Gaza" was posted at jpost.com on April 10, 2024.

U.S. Secretary of State (Antony Blinken) – questions anger towards Israel

• An article by Rob Crilly titled "Where Is the 'Outrage' at Hamas? Emotional Antony Blinken Asks Why World Anger Is Now Directed at Israel and There's 'Deafening Silence' About October 7" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 9, 2024.

Do you think Israel will stop fighting Hamas?

• An article by Claudia Mendoza (CEO of Jewish Leadership Council) titled "Israel Has No Alternative, It Has to Defend Itself" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 6, 2024.

Israel withdraws from southern Gaza – do you think they will keep fighting?

- An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "IDF Ends Active Ground Invasion, Completely Withdraws From Southern Gaza" was posted at jpost.com on April 7, 2024.
- An article by James Reynolds titled "Defiant Netanyahu Vows 'There Will Be No Cease Fire' as He Pulls All Troops Out of Southern Gaza Amid Fears Israel Will Launch Bloody Offensive on Rafah Despite Western Outcry Over Soaring Civilian Death Toll" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 7, 2024.
- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Israel Denies That Troop Withdrawals Mean Giving

Up on Destroying Hamas" was posted at breitbart.com on April 8, 2024.

- An article by Wafaa Shurafa and Samy Magdy titled "Palestinians Returning to Khan Younis After Israeli Withdrawal Find an Unrecognizable City" was posted at apnews.com on April 8, 2024.
- An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "Islamic Jihad Spokesman Admits [Previous] Taking Over All Gaza Hospitals" was posted at jpost.com on April 9, 2024.

Ramadan

• An article by Staff titled "Hamas's Failure to Exploit Ramadan for Terror Is a Win for Israel, Worshippers – Editorial" was posted at jpost.com on April 9, 2024.

Rafah – news from Jerusalem Post

- An article by Tovah Lazaroff titled "Netanyahu Sets Date for Rafah Operation, Pushes Back at U.S." was posted at jpost.com on April 8, 2024.
- An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "Israel Purchases 40,000 Tents for Rafah Evacuation, Invasion" was posted at jpost.com on April 9, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Israel Strikes Rafah, Russia Calls for a Cease Fire" was posted at jpost.com on April 11, 2024.

Rafah – news from other sources

- An article by Sheri Walsh titled "Defying U.S., Netanyahu Announces 'There Is Date' for Israel to Invade Rafah" was posted at upi.com on April 8, 2024.
- An article by Jotam Confino titled "Israeli Minister [Itamar Fen-Gvir] Threatens to Topple Netanyahu If He Does Not Invade Rafah" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on April 8, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Netanyahu Vows to Carry Out Rafah Invasion, Which U.S. Says Would Be a Mistake" was posted at apnews.com on April 8, 2024.
- A Reuters article by Nidal Al-Mughrabi and Ahmed Mohamed Hassan titled "Gaza Truce Talks Still Deadlocked, Netanyahu Sets Date for [Rafah] Offensive" was posted at reuters.com on April 8, 2024.

Israel and northern border

• An article by Staff titled "Israel Security Forces Hold Joint Exercise to Prepare Against Aggression in Northern Border" was posted at jpost.com on April 9, 2024.

Fear of Islamists

• An article by Kwan Wei Kevin Tan titled "Jon Stewart Says the Arab States Won't Give Palestinians Citizenship Because They're Really Terrified of the 'Islamists' They Backed" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 9, 2024.

3 sons of Hamas leader (Ismail Haniyeh) – killed in air strike

- An article by Staff titled "Three Sons of Hamas Leader Haniyeh Killed in Israeli Air Strike" was posted at jpost.com on April 10, 2024.
- A video and an article by Elena Salvoni and Taryn Pedler titled "Hamas Leaders's Chilling Reaction as He Is Told His Three Sons Have Been Killed by IDF Shrugging Off News and Continuing With Hospital Visit" were posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 11, 2024.

International – anti-Semitism

- An article by Michael Starr titled "After Arson Attack on German Synagogue, Hundreds Rally in Support" was posted at jpost.com on April 9, 2024.
- An article by Joseph Bouchard and Garion Frankel titled "To Fight Anti-Semitism in Latin America, One Must Recognize It Opinion" was posted at jpost.com on April 9, 2024.

More articles – Jerusalem Post

- An article by Staff titled "40 Tons of Explosives Destroyed, Hamas Terrorists Killed in IDF Khan Yunis Operation" was posted at jpost.com on April 6, 2024.
- A video and an article by Staff titled "Watch: IDF Destroys Three Hamas Terror Tunnels in Khan Yunis" were posted at jpost.com on April 6, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Candace Owens Challenges Ben Shapiro to Debate on Israel-Hamas War, Anti-Semitism Definition" was posted at jpost.com on April 6, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Israeli Drone Shot Down by Hezbollah Was Worth \$10 Million" was posted at jpost.com on April 9, 2024.
- An article by Debbie Mohnblatt titled "Israeli Experts Believe Israel Hid Longest Gaza Tunnel to Trap Hamas" was posted at jpost.com on April 9, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Israel Air Force Destroys Hamas Launchers That Fired Rockets at Kibbutz Kfar Aza" was posted at jpost.com on April 10, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Israelis Commemorate Bible's Jordan River Crossing 3,300

Years Ago" was posted at jpost.com on April 10, 2024.

• An article by Staff titled "Netanyahu, War Cabinet Not Briefed Before Killing of Haniyeh's Sons" was posted at jpost.com on April 11, 2024.

Iran – news from Jerusalem Post

- An article by Seth J. Frantzman titled "After Damascus Strike, Iran's Goal: Isolate Israel, Deter the U.S." was posted at jpost.com on April 6, 2024.
- An article by Matan Wasserman titled "Should Iran Be Afraid of Israel's Long-Range Attack Capabilities?" was posted at jpost.com on April 7, 2024.
- An article by Seth J. Frantzman titled "Iran Is Watching Israel's Next Gaza More Carefully" was posted at jpost.com on April 8, 2024.
- An article by Tzvi Joffre titled "[Hezbollah's Hassan] Nasrallah: Israel, U.S. Know Iranian Response to Damascus Strike Is Coming" was posted at jpost.com on April 8, 2024.
- An article by Seth J. Frantzman titled "Iran Foreign Minister [Hossein Amirabdollahian] Threatens Israel Amid Symbolic Visit to Damascus" was posted at jpost.com on April 8, 2024.
- An article by Seth J. Frantzman titled "Iran's Naval Commander [Admiral Alireza Tangsiri] Threatens Israel, Talks Up Regional War" was posted at jpost.com on April 9, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Ashdod Mayor [Yeheil Lasri] Warns of Possible War With Iran, Urges Residents to Restore Phone Lines" was posted at jpost.com on April 9, 2024.
- An article by Seth J. Frantzman titled "Israel 'Must Be Punished' Iran's Khamenei Says Regarding Syria Embassy Attack" was posted at jpost.com on April 10, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Iranian Attack on Israel May Be Imminent" was posted at jpost.com on April 10, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Iran Nears Nuclear Capabilities Amid Unraveling Nuclear Deal Report" was posted at jpost.com on April 11, 2024.

Iran – news from other sources

- An article by Rob Crilly titled "U.S. Believes Iran Plans to Send a 'Swarm of Shahed Loitering Drones and Cruise Missiles' to an Israeli Diplomatic Building in the Next Week as a Retaliation for the Damascus Strike" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 5, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Israel 'Can Handle' Any Threat From Iran; Says Military Chief [of General Staff Herzi Halevi]" was posted at bbc.com on April 7, 2024.

- An article by Fred Kaplan titled "Iran Is Planning to Strike Back Against Israel, There Are a Few Ways This Could Go" was posted at slate.com on April 8, 2024.
- A Reuters article by Jonathan Landay titled "U.S. Sends Seized Iranian Weapons [Bound for Houthis] to Ukraine" was posted at reuters.com on April 9, 2024.

Saudi Arabia

• An article by Chris Jewers titled "Humiliation for Saudi Arabia as It Is 'Forced to Scale Back \$1.5 Trillion Plans for 106-Mile-Long City (Called The Line) to Just 1.5 Miles – With Workers Already Being Laid Off at Desert Construction Site' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 10, 2024.

Russia-Ukraine war

- An article by Kwan Wei Kevin Tan titled "Russian Convicts Who Earned Their Freedom Fighting Ukraine Are Going Home With Swagger and a Stash of Money to Burn: New York Times" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 8, 2024.
- An article by Kwan Wei Kevin Tan titled "Russia Is Losing Close to 1,000 Soldiers Every Day, but It Won't Stop Relying on Mass Assaults to Pound Ukraine's Front Lines: UK Intelligence" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 8, 2024.
- An article by Nina Shea titled "Russia Is Persecuting Christian Churches in Occupied Ukraine" was posted at national review.com on April 11, 2024.

NATO

• An article by Staff titled "NATO Chief [Jens Stoltenberg] Admits Ukraine May Have to 'Compromise' With Russia' was posted at thenational pulse.com on April 9, 2024.

Comments about China

- An article by Frank Fang titled "U.S., EU Express Concerns Over China's Efforts to Dominate Legacy Semi-Conductor Market" was posted at theepochtimes.com on April 8, 2024.
- An article by John Hayward titled "Canadian Intelligence Commission Finds China Interfered in Last Two Elections [in 2019 and 2021]" was posted at breitbart.com on April 9, 2024.

Comments about China and Taiwan

• An article by Peter Aitken titled "WW-III Could Start Over Philippines Dispute in South China Sea, China 'Not Respecting' Treaties; Expert Says" was posted at foxnews.com on April

7, 2024.

- An article by Jim Gomez titled "The U.S. Army to Hold Combat Training in Philippines to Hone Skills as Maritime Tensions [With China Over Taiwan] Rise" was posted at apnews.com on April 8, 2024.
- An article by Greg Norman titled "Taiwan War Games to Simulate China Turning a Military Drill Into an Attack" was posted at foxnews.com on April 9, 2024.

Reminders – China talks climate change, but produces coal

- Looking back to November 2023, a Reuters article by Colleen Howe and Ella Cao titled "In China's Coal Country, Full Steam Ahead With New Power Plants Despite Climate Pledges" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 30, 2023.
- Looking back to December 2023, an article by Seth Borenstein titled "World Carbon Dioxide Emissions Increase Again, Driven by China, India and Aviation" was posted at apnews.com on Dec. 4, 2023.
- Looking back to March 2024, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "[John] Kerry: China Says It Might Not Use Coal Plants It's Building" was posted at breitbart.com on March 7, 2024.

JK Rowling is strong against the transgender tide

• An article by Matthew Lodge titled "JK Rowling Says She Won't Forgive Daniel Radcliffe and Emma Watson for Their Stance in the Trans Debate – and Says They Should Apologize to 'Traumatized Detransitioners and Vulnerable Women' – Not Her" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 10, 2024.

International gender outlook

- An article by Alexa Lardieri titled "Most Gender-Confused Children Grow Out of It, Landmark 15-Year Study Concludes as Critics [of Transgender Movement] Say It Shows Being Trans Is Usually Just a Phase for Kids" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 3, 2024.
- An article by Joseph MacKinnon titled "Prominent [Australian] LGBT Activist Faces Humiliating Reality Check Over Suggestion That Various Animals Are 'Biologically Trans'" was posted at theblaze.com on April 9, 2024.
- An article by Azeen Ghorayshi titled "Youth Gender Medications Limited in England, Part of Big Shift in Europe" was posted at nytimes.com on April 9, 2024.

Sierra Leone – drug made from human bones

- An article by Lettice Bromovsky titled "Psychoactive Drug Made From Human Bones (That Has Seen Addicts Digging Up Graves to Get High) Leads to Sierra Leone Declaring a National Emergency as 'Zombie' Narcotic Sweeps Through West Africa, Killing Dozens a Month" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 5, 2024.
- An article by Lettice Bromovsky titled "Armed Police Stand Guard Outside Sierra Leone's Cemeteries to Stop Drug Addicts [From] Stealing Human Bones That They Grind Up and Use in New Psychoactive 'Zombie' Drug Sweeping the Country" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 6, 2024.

International news – miscellaneous

- An article by Noa Halff titled "Canada's Ultra-Liberal Prime Minister Justin Trudeau Admits Immigration Into His Country Is Too High and That Number of Newcomers Must Be 'Brought Down'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 5, 2024.
- An article by Darren Boyle titled "Planes Collide at Heathrow: Virgin 787 Jet Hits Wing of British Airways Airbus on the Tarmac in Front of Stunned Passengers" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 6, 2024.
- An article by Freya Barnes titled "Rwanda's President Says the World 'Failed' His Country During Genocide That Claimed the Lives of 800,000 People 30 Years Ago" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 7, 2024.
- An article by Ichiro Suzuki titled "The Bank of Japan's First Interest Rate Hike in 17 Years" was posted at theepochtimes.com on April 9, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "At Least Three Dead in Explosion at European Hydro-Electric Plant [in Northern Italy]" was posted at breitbart.com on April 9, 2024.
- An article by Bethan Sexton titled "Haiti Police Wrestle Control of Pirated Cargo Ship in Five-Hour Gun Battle With the '5 Seconds' [Gang] and Taliban Gangs Led by Fearsome Warlords Izo and Jeff" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 10, 2024.
- An article by Elena Salvoni titled "Female Property Developer [in Vietnam] Truong My Lan Is Sentenced to Death by Lethal Injection for \$12.5 Billion Financial Fraud One of the Biggest Corruption Case in History" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 11, 2024.

.

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Joe Biden claims to protect democracy - he IGNORES Supreme Court again

- An article by Lawrence Richard titled "Biden Vows to Forge Ahead With Student Loan Handouts, Has 4 Words for All His Critics ['I'm Not Backing Down]" was posted at foxnews.com on March 25, 2024.
- An article by Lexi Lonas titled "Biden Announces New Student Debt Relief Plan for Millions of Borrowers" was posted at thehill.com on April 8, 2024.
- An article by Jack Hellner titled "Biden Goes on Univision, Cites Concern With Taking 'Unilateral' Action on the Border Because He Would Never Want to Do Something Dictatorial" was posted at americanthinker.com on April 10, 2024.
- An article by Guy Benson titled "Reminder: Biden's Student Loan 'Forgiveness' Scheme Is Illegal and Profoundly Unfair' was posted at townhall.com on April 10, 2024.

Ignoring the Supreme Court is a winning strategy for Biden – even if it rules against him

- Looking back to March 2024, an article by Katie Lobosco titled "Why Student Loan Forgiveness Remains a Key Issue for the Biden Campaign Even After Supreme Court Loss [Because Biden Is Seeking to Induce Voter Turnout Among 44 Million People]" was posted at cnn.com on March 30, 2024.
- An article by Julia Mueller titled "Biden Seizes on Student Debt Relief Amid Worries About Young Voters" was posted at thehill.com on April 9, 2024.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "Ocasio-Cortez: Biden Loan Plan Gives Beneficiaries 'Hope' They Can 'Travel Abroad'" was posted at breitbart.com on April 9, 2024.

Biden fulfills a campaign promise – about the border

• Looking back to March 2024, an article by Andrew Arthur titled "Biden Promised to Open the Border as a Candidate in 2020 – Now He Laughs at You About It" was posted at nypost.com on March 15, 2024.

Illegal immigration – illegal migrants getting better treatment than U.S. veterans

- Looking back to March 2024, an article by Jamie Joseph titled "Boston Says It's Overrun by Illegal Immigrants, Plans to Place Them in Veterans Housing" was posted at foxnews.com on March 29, 2024.
- Looking back to March 2024, an article by Sarah Arnold titled "Illegal Immigrants Given 7 Times More Taxpayer-Funded Benefits Than Military Families" was posted at townhall.com on March 30, 2024.

• An article by Nick Mordowaner titled "Migrants' Monthly Payment in NYC Is Higher Than Veterans Compensation" was posted at newsweek.com on April 3, 2024.

Illegal immigration – Biden's secret flights

- An article by Todd Bensman "The Florida Gateway: Data Shows Most [90% of Secret] Migrant Flights Landing in Governor DeSantis's Sunshine State" was posted at cis.org (Center for Immigration Studies) on April 1, 2024.
- An article by Todd Bensman titled "Joe Biden's 'Secret' Flights of 33,000 Migrants to New York Pass the Buck to City Taxpayers" was posted at nypost.com on April 8, 2024.

Illegal immigration – Mayorkas finally admits the obvious

• An article by Anna Giaritelli titled "Mayorkas Admits to Congress That Border Is in 'Crisis'" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on April 10, 2024.

Illegal immigration – migrant crime

- An article by Rachel Bowman titled "Illegal Migrant (46) Who Has Been Arrested 11 Times and Deported 8 [Times] Is Charged With Murder After Man's Body Is Discovered in Ohio" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 6, 2024.
- An article by Germania Rodriguez titled "Venezuelan Migrant Gang 'Attack Cops Trying to Stop Them Ransacking NYC Target [Store]' With Soft-Touch Judge Subsequently Ignoring Prosecutor's Pleas and Freeing One Without Bail" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 9, 2024

Illegal immigration – general comments

- An article by Bethany Blankley titled "200,000 Deportation Cases Dismissed Because DHS Failed to File Paperwork" was posted at justthenews.com on April 5, 2024.
- An article by Glenn Minnis titled "Chicago Mayor [Brandon Johnson] Faces Increasing Criticism as Migrant Spending Approaches \$300 Million" was posted at justthenews.com on April 6, 2024.
- An article by Chadwick Hagan titled "Illegal Immigration Costs American Households Hundreds of Billions Annually" was posted at theepochtimes.com on April 8, 2024.
- An article by Virginia Allen titled "What's the Deal With Illegal Aliens on Motorized Bikes Without License Plates in DC?" was posted at dailysignal.com on April 8, 2024.

- An article by Anna Giaritelli titled "[Conservative Advocacy Group] 'Heritage Action' Puts Senate Republicans on Notice for Mayorkas Impeachment Trial [for Those Who Vote Against Proceeding]" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on April 8, 2024.
- An article by Monica Showalter titled "As Recent Illegals Are Handed Work Permits, Previous Illegals Ask the Obvious Question: Why Not Us, Too?" was posted at americanthinker.com on April 9, 2024.

Broken voter ID laws = an incapacitated man with disastrous policies could "win" again

- An article by Brianna Herlihy titled "ACLU Threatens to Sue Georgia Over Election Bill Conservatives Praise as 'Common Sense' Reform' was posted at foxnews.com on April 5, 2024.
- An article by Shawn Fleetwood titled "Media Tacitly Admits Mail-In Balloting Is Not as Secure and Reliable as They Claim" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 8, 2024.
- An article by Paul Bois titled "Democrats Vote Against Bill Adding Citizenship Question to Census" was posted at breitbart.com on April 11, 2024.

Comments about government and corporate snooping

- An article by Nicholas Ballasy titled "Conservatives Vow to Vote Against Reauthorizing FISA Without Including Warrant Requirement" was posted at justthenews.com on April 8, 2024.
- An article by Judge Andrew P. Napolitano titled "The CIA Wants More Power to Spy on Americans!" was posted at creators.com on April 11, 2024.

Censorship and free speech – general comments

- Looking back to March 2024, an article by Andrea Widburg titled "Leftists Are Terrified of Free Speech Because It Truly Is the Voice of the People" was posted at americanthinker.com on March 23, 2024.
- An article by James Morley III titled "NPR Editor: Bosses Squelched Hunter Laptop Story" was posted at newsmax.com on April 10, 2024.
- An article by Sophie Mann titled "Disney Claims It Had 'First Amendment Right' to Fire Mandalorian Actress Gina Carano [in February 2021] Over Her [First Amendment Right Concerning] Trans Tweets" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 10, 2024.

Biden's mixed messages – trying to get re-elected

• An article by David Harsanyi titled "Joe Biden Is Now Chasing the 'Death to America'" Voter" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 8, 2024.

Although Biden pushed for cease-fire – he continued to send weapons to Israel

- Looking back to March 2024, an article by Nathan Rennolds titled "Planned U.S. Arms Transfer to Israel of 2,000-Pound Block-Busting Bombs Branded 'Obscene' Hypocrisy by Bernie Sanders as Criticism Builds" was posted at businessinsider.com on March 30, 2024.
- An article by Nick Allen titled "Biden Set to Sell Up to 50 F-15 Fighter Jets to Israel for \$18 Billion in Biggest Arms Sale to Tel Aviv Since Start of War Against Hamas" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 2, 2024.

Although many media support Hamas – some polls say the opposite

• An article by Staff titled "Support for U.S.-Israel Peace Deal Drops If Hamas Is Included – Poll" was posted at jpost.com on April 9, 2024.

Examples of anti-Israel protesters

- An article by Bethan Sexton titled "Shocking Moment Hillary Clinton Is Branded a 'Super Predator' While Husband Bill Is Told He's a 'Piece of [Expletive]' to His Face by Anti-Israel Protesters in NYC" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 5, 2024.
- An article by Spencer Brown titled "Demonstrators (Praised by Hezbollah's Leader) Shut Down Senate Cafeteria" was posted townhall.com on April 9, 2024.
- An article by Michael Starr titled "Vanderbilt Expels, Suspends Students After Altercations at Campus Pro-Palestinian Protests" was posted at jpost.com on April 11, 2024.

Anti-Semitism – general

- An article by Andrew Esensten titled "Seven Anti-Zionist Jewish Artists Pull Out of California Jewish Museum's Exhibit to Protest Israel" was posted at jpost.com on April 9, 2024.
- An article by Michael Starr titled "Boston: Palestinian Terrorist Flag Waved at Israeli Dance Troupe Protest" was posted at jpost.com on April 9, 2024.

Covid – origin

• An article by Stephen Kokx titled "Senator Rand Paul Accuses 15 Government Agencies of Covering Up Knowledge About Covid Origins at Wuhan Lab" was posted at lifesitenews.com on April 10, 2024.

Covid vaccines – some people are still skeptical

An article by Megan Redshaw titled "Booster Vaccination May Affect Covid-19

Symptoms and Severity: Study" was posted at theepochtimes.com on April 2, 2024.

- An article by Zachary Stieber titled "CDC Releases Hidden Covid-19 Vaccine Injury Reports" was posted at theepochtimes.com on April 3, 2024.
- An article by Monica Showalter titled "So the CDC Knew All Along About Those 780,000 Side Effects to Its Covid Vaccine, as It Was Assuring Us It Was 'Safe' "was posted at americanthinker.com on April 9, 2024.

Climate agenda – general

- An article by Brianna Herlihy and Thomas Catenacci titled "Hawaii's Big Oil Suit a 'Stalking Horse' for Green New Deal Push Nationwide; Experts Say" was posted at foxnews.com on March 30, 2024.
- An article by Nick Pope titled "Calls Mount for SCOTUS to Intervene in Key Climate Lawsuit Against Major Energy Companies [Former U.S. Attorney General Bill Barr; Former High-Ranking Military Officials; and a Number of State Attorneys General Urging It to Stop Honolulu's Lawsuit Against Oil Companies]" was posted at dailycaller.com on April 6, 2024.
- An article by Emily Goodin titled "Biden to Push for the First Bullet Train in the U.S. in Meeting With Japanese PM: High-Speed Line Linking Dallas and Houston Would Take 90 Minutes and Cost Up to \$30 Billion" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 9, 2024.
- An article by Chris Pandolfo titled "Energy Prices Soar as Biden Pursues Green Agenda" was posted at foxbusiness.com on April 10, 2024.

U.S. cuts coal – while China promotes coal

• Looking back to November 2023, an article by Harold Hutchison titled "'China's Not Doing Any of This Stuff': GOP Senator [Eric Schmitt of Missouri] Pours Cold Water on Biden's Climate Cooperation Effort With CCP" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 16, 2023.

Fossil fuel – Biden's plan from day 1

• Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.

Comments – pro-life

• Looking back to May 2023, an article by Mansur Shaheen titled "[Massachusetts] Doctors Perform World-First Brain Surgery on Baby With Deadly Genetic Disorder While It Is Still Inside Its Mom's Uterus" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 4, 2023.

• An article by Calvin Freiburger titled "Kari Lake Condemns Arizona Abortion Ban, Calls for 'Immediate' Solution From Democrat Governor Hobbs" was posted at lifesitenews.com on April 10, 2024.

Comments – pro-abortion

- An article by Olivia Murray titled "Whoopi Goldberg Uses Sixth Commandment to Make a Fallacious Case for Abortion ['Thou Shalt Not Kill' Cannot Be Used, Because 'We Allow Wars All the Time']" was posted at americanthinker.com on April 8, 2024.
- An article by Calvin Freiburger titled "Whoopi Goldberg Claims Aborting Babies Is 'Not Mentioned' in Ten Commandments" was posted at lifesitenews.com on April 9, 2024.
- An article by Nancy Flanders titled "Arizona Group [Arizona for Abortion Access] Gathers Signatures to Put Extreme Pro-Abortion Amendment on November Ballot" was posted at lifesitenews.com on April 10, 2024.

Transgender – general comments

• An article by Charlie Spiering titled "Biden Campaign Reveals They Have a New Secret Weapon They Think Can Help Them Beat Trump in 2024: Top Aides Unveil the 'Force to Be Reckoned With' [LGBTQ+ Support]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 10, 2024.

National debt

- An article by Ron Paul titled "Senate Says Spending a Security Threat, but Keeps Spending" was posted at newsmax.com on April 3, 2024.
- An article by Will Kessler titled "We're Now Spending More on Debt Interest Than Defense; Report Says" was posted at dailycaller.com on April 9, 2024.

Taxes

- An article by Tom Ozimek titled "IRS Hiring 5,582 Tax Enforcers in 2024, but Says Only Some Will Carry Guns" was posted at theepochtimes.com on April 6, 2024.
- An article by Madeline Leesman titled "Texas Democrat Has a New Idea on How to Provide Black Americans With Reparations [Exempt Them From Paying Taxes]" was posted at townhall.com on April 10, 2024.

After months of deception, Biden admitted the obvious about "Inflation Reduction Act"

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Staff titled "Inflation Reduction Act 'Has Nothing to Do With Inflation' – Biden Says" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 11, 2023.

Inflation

- An article by Jeffrey A. Tucker titled "People Are Not Inflation Idiots" was posted at theepochtimes.com on April 5, 2024.
- An article by Olivia Rondeau titled "Analysis: Grocery Prices Nearing 40% Higher Than in 2019" was posted at breitbart.com on April 5, 2024.
- An article by Dolores Chang titled "[Maysville] Missouri High School Teaches Kids How to Cull, Butcher and Cook Animal Carcasses to Battle Soaring Grocery Bills" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 7, 2024.
- An article by Megan Henney titled "[According to a Study Published by Northwestern Mutual] The 'Magic Number' to Retire Comfortably Hits a New All-Time High [\$1.46 Million]" was posted at foxbusiness.com on April 9, 2024.
- An article by Kristina Wong titled "Former Biden Chief of Staff Ron Klain Says Biden Taking Victory Lap While Grocery Prices Are Too High" was posted at breitbart.com on April 10, 2024.
- An article by Greg Norman titled "Gas Prices Have Again Doubled Since Biden Took Office, Despite White House Claiming 'Costs Have Fallen'" was posted at foxbusiness.com on April 10, 2024.
- An article by Olivia Rondeau titled "U.S. Postal Service Announces Sixth Price Increase Since 2020" was posted at breitbart.com on April 10, 2024.
- An article by Jason Cohen titled "'Absolutely Disastrous': Voter Panel on 'Morning Joe' Skewers Bidenomics, Says They Long for Trump's Economy" was posted at dailycaller.com on April 10, 2024.
- An article by Joseph Lobue titled "Biden Is Only 'Adding' Jobs Because Americans Need Extra Side Hustles to Make Ends Meet" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 10, 2024.

Finances

- An article by Jeffrey Clark titled "Burger King, In-N-Out and Other Chain Locations in California Raise Prices After Minimum Wage Increase: Report" was posted at foxbusiness.com on April 5, 2024.
- An article by Helena Kelly titled "Popular Dollar Store [99 Cents Only] to Shutter All Locations [371 Locations in California, Nevada, Arizona and Texas] in 'Extremely Difficult Decision'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 5, 2024.

- An article by Robert Schmad titled "'Not Having Any of It': Mike Rowe [Host of Show 'Dirty Jobs'] Touts Rising Number of Gen-Zers Ditching College for Blue Collar Jobs" was posted at dailycaller.com on April 6, 2024.
- An article by Dolores Chang titled "Fury as Home Insurance Companies Cancel Coverage

After Secretly Taking Pictures of Owners' Properties Using Drones, High Altitude Balloons and Even Manned Airplanes" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 6, 2024.

- An article by Eleanor Pringle titled "Jamie Dimon [of JPMorgan Chase] Says America 'Slept' While China Stealthily Established Itself as an Economic Powerhouse" was posted at fortune.com on April 8, 2024.
- An article by Jeff Cox titled "Costco Selling as Much as \$200 Million in Gold Bars Monthly; Wells Fargo Estimates" was posted at cnbc.com on April 9, 2024.

Comments – about defunding the police

• Looking back to June 2020, an article by Paige Fernandez titled "Defunding the Police Will Actually Make Us Safer" was posted at aclu.org on June 11, 2020.

Comments – soft on crime

• An article by Marjorie Hernandez titled "California Has Had Enough: Sheriff Blasts Soft-on-Crime Gavin Newsom for Driving Crime and Homelessness" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 8, 2024.

Excessive crime

- An article by Bob Hoge titled "[Transportation Secretary] Pete Buttigieg: Brags D.C. So Safe [That] He Can Walk Dog to Capitol, Fails to Mention [His] Security Detail" was posted at redstate.com on April 8, 2024.
- An article by Olivia Murray titled "FBI Alleged a Decrease in Crime Rates, but Then an Independent Group of Analysts Dug a Little Deeper and Found Otherwise" was posted at americanthinker.com on April 9, 2024.

Homicides

• An article by Tim McGovern and Stephen M. Lepore titled "Balaclave-Wearing Creeps (Who Stabbed Hero Teen, 14, to Death at Mall in Wyoming While He Protected His Girlfriend) Were Collecting a 'Blood Debt'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 11, 2024.

Violence

- A video and an article by MacKenzie Tatananni titled "Colorado Mom Speaks Out After Horrifying Video Shows Her Nonverbal Autistic Son Being Beaten by an Aide on a School Bus" were posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 10, 2024.
- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Kaylee Gain's Father Reveals the Texts That Led Up to Vicious Missouri Schoolgirl's Beating by Bully as He Describes Daughter's Slow Recovery: 'Some Days Are Better Than Others'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 10, 2024.

Seeking gun control

• An article by Paul Farrell titled "Thousands More Gun Dealers Must Run Background Checks on Buyers as Biden Administration Moves to Close 'Doggone Dangerous' Loophole in the Law and Regulate Shadow Gun Market' was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 11, 2024.

Resisting gun control

• An article by Alex Hammer titled "Tennessee Senate Passes Bill Allowing Schoolteachers to Carry Concealed Weapons in K-12 Schools" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 10, 2024.

Comments about erroneous police actions

- An article by Elena Salvoni titled "Moment Cops Taser Financial Planner With Epilepsy [in San Anseimo, California] in Front of His Horrified Fiancee, Then Handcuffed Him as He Lies in Hospital" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 4, 2024.
- An article by Nic White titled "NYC Agrees to Pay \$17.5 Million to Thousands of Muslims [Because] Police Ordered to Remove Their Hijabs for Mugshots After Two Women Arrested 'On Bogus Charges by Abusive Family' Sued" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 5, 2024.
- An article by Dominic Yeatman titled "Six Mississippi Goon Squad Cops Are Sentenced on State Charges for Torturing Two Black Men Including Officer Who Shot Victim in the Mouth as Jail Time Is Doubled" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 10, 2024.

Corporate news media

- An article by Jack Hellner titled "A Lying Media Equates to Election Interference" was posted at americanthinker.com on April 3, 2024.
- An article by Dolores Chang titled "Sunny Hostin Is Roasted by The View Co-Hosts After Claiming That the Solar Eclipse and Earthquake Are Linked to Climate Change" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 8, 2024.

- An article by Michael Katz titled "Soros Expands Radio Empire, Mulls Cumulus Takeover" was posted at newsmax.com on April 9, 2024.
- An article by Richard McDonough titled "Smackdown: CNN's Zakaria Tries to Egg Finland's Leader Into Blasting Trump, Gets Egg All Over His Face Instead" was posted at americanthinker.com on April 10, 2024.

Robert F. Kennedy Jr.

• An article by Charlie Spiering titled "Robert F. Kennedy Says Biden Is a Bigger Threat to Democracy Than Trump in CNN Interview – (Where He's Forced to Watch Clip of JFK's Grandson Calling His Campaign an 'Embarrassment')" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 2, 2024.

Keep an eye on Michelle Obama

- Looking back to April 2023, an article by Marlow Stern titled "Michelle Obama Tells Oprah She'll Never, Ever Run for President" was posted at rollingstone.com on April 25, 2023.
- Looking back to March 2024, an article by Mike Memoli titled "Michelle Obama's Office Says the Former First Lady 'Will Not Be Running for President' in 2024" was posted at nbcnews.com on March 5, 2024.

Ousted Chicago mayor – gets paid \$400-per-hour to investigate another mayor

- Looking back to February 2023, an article by Natasha Korecki titled "Lori Lightfoot Becomes the First Chicago Mayor in 40 Years to Lose Re-Election [After Only One Term]" was posted at nbcnews.com on Feb. 28, 2023.
- Looking back to February 2023, an article by Ronny Reyes titled Ousted Chicago Mayor Lori Lightfoot Lost Re-Election Bid With Just 17% of the Vote Claims, but She Was Treated Unfairly Because She's a 'Black Woman in America' Despite Overall Crime Soaring by 52% in a Year' was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 28, 2023.
- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Ex-Chicago Mayor Lori Lightfoot Is Hired on \$400-Per-Hour Contract to Investigate 'America's Worst Mayor' [Tiffany Henyard of Dolton, Illinois] Amid Embezzlement Accusations After She Admitted \$2 Million Hole in Taxpayer Funds From Small Illinois Town" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 9, 2024.

Biden's age is a problem

• An article by Geoff Earle titled "Biden (81) Repeats Debunked 'First in Family to Go to College' Claim" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 8, 2024.

- An article by Ryan King titled "Biden Mocked for Shuffling Around White House Lawn With Dazed Look During Japanese PM Ceremony" was posted at nypost.com on April 10, 2024.
- An article by Becky Noble titled "Pressure From TV Networks for Presidential Debates Mounts Will Democrats Wiggle Out of It or Can They?" was posted at redstate.com on April 10, 2024.

Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

- An article by Rachel Bowman titled "Top Democrat Strategist [Simon Rosenberg] Who Correctly Predicted Republican Flop in 2022 Midterms Insists Biden Will Win in November and Urges His Fellow Liberals to Stop Worrying" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 4, 2024.
- An article by John Binder titled "Report: Migrants Along Border Say They 'Want Biden to Win' 2024 Election" was posted at breitbart.com on April 5, 2024.
- An article by Robert Spencer titled "Democrats Realize They Can't Win on Biden's Record, Stake Everything on Trump-Hate" was posted at pjmedia.com on April 6, 2024.
- An article by William Upton titled "You [Taxpayers] Have Been Giving Much More to Ukraine Than You Were Told" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on April 10, 2024.

Conservatives – comments

• An article by Jon Michael Raasch titled "Republicans Demand the Biden Administration Explain an 'Outrageous' \$37.7 Million Fine Imposed on a Christian University and Accuse the Education Department of 'Inappropriately Targeting' the Country's Largest Christian School" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 10, 2024.

Even if you hate Trump – doesn't the double standard trouble you?

- Looking back to August 2023, a video titled "24 Straight Minutes of Democrats Denying Election Results" was posted at rumble.com on Aug. 2, 2023.
- Looking back to August 2023, an article by Wendell Husebo titled "Democrats Denied Election Results 150+ Times Before Trump Was Indicted for Challenging Election" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 15, 2023.
- Looking back to August 2023, an article by Liberal Lawyer Alan Dershowitz titled "Trump's Persecution Is an Affront to Biblical Justice" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 26, 2023.
- Looking back to March2024, an article by Michael Goodwin titled "The Probes of Donald Trump and Joe Biden Show the Emboldened Bias Among the Left" was posted at nypost.com on March 12, 2024.

Media and politicians strategy – prosecute the political opponent

- Looking back to March 2024, an article by Brianna Lyman titled "Dragging Trump Into Court While Biden Campaigns Is Election Interference, Regardless of Verdict" was posted at thefederalist.com on March 15, 2024.
- Looking back to March 2024, an article by Jason Walsh titled "Joe Rogan States the Obvious on Trump Indictments: 'Looks Like You're Trying to Prosecute Your Political Opponents'" was posted at dailyfetched.com on March 19, 2024.
- An article by Victoria Taft titled "Democrats Slip and Accidentally Confirm the Campaign Is All About Throwing Trump in Prison" was posted at pjmedia.com on April 8, 2024.

First, they mock him for having less money – then, they attack him for raising more money

- Looking back to February 2024, an article by Staff titled "Biden and the Democrats Have a Significant Cash Advantage" was posted at msnbc.com on Feb. 4, 2024.
- Looking back to March 2024, an article by Brett Samuels titled "Biden Campaign Taunts Trump on Low Fund-Raising Numbers: 'He'd Fire Himself'" was posted at thehill.com on March 21, 2024.
- Looking back to March 2024, an article by Staff titled "'Broke Don': Biden Campaign Mocks Trump Over Huge Cash Advantage" was posted at axios.com on March 21, 2024.
- An article by Bethan Sexton titled "Donald Trump Raises Record \$50.5 Million at Florida Fundraiser Double the Amount Netted by Biden at Bash Also Attended by Obama and Clinton" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 6, 2024.

More comments about Trump

- An article by Danielle Wallace titled "Biden Administration Rule Makes Firing Federal Workers Harder as Trump Promises 'Deep State' Revamp" was posted at foxnews.com on April 4, 2024.
- An article by Mitchell Goodbar titled "Star of Sitcom 'Black-ism' [Jenifer Lewis] Claims Trump Will Put Black People 'in Camps' If He's Re-Elected and Says 'This [Expletive] Is Hitler' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 6, 2024.
- An article by Newt Gingrich titled "2024: President Trump vs. the System" was posted at gingrich360.com on April 8, 2024.
- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Report: Democrats Fear Donald Trump's Abortion Position Wins Moderates" was posted at breitbart.com on April 10, 2024.

General interest

- An article by Eve Simmons titled "The Great Snowflake Quake: Flights Grounded and 17 Silly Men From City Hall Telling Us to 'Drop to the Floor' a Hysterical Account of the Day New Yorkers Lost Their Minds Over a 4.8 Magnitude Whimper" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 5, 2024.
- An article by Rachel Bowman titled "Bernie Sanders' Vermont Office is Burned Down While Staff Was Trapped Inside as Cops Hunt Arsonist Who Set Fire and Fled" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 6, 2024.
- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "New Videos of ATF Raid on Little Rock Airport Boss Raise Questions Over Use of Force as His Family Say SWAT Team Never Identified Themselves" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 8, 2024.
- An article by Ellen Coughlan titled "Woman [in College Station, Texas] Endured Chemo and Said Goodbye to Her Family After Being Given 15 Months to Live Only to Discover She Never Had Cancer" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 9, 2024.
- An article by Kelly Laco titled "11-Year-Old Girl [in Sammamish, Washington] Is Barred From Starting a Faith Club While Classmates Are Allowed to Set Up a Pride Group: Washington Schools at Center of Another Religious Row After Football Coach Was Fired for Praying With Players [at Bremerton, Washington but Finally Won at Supreme Court in 2022]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 9, 2024.
- An article by Mike Schneider titled "More Than Half of Foreign-Born People in U.S. Live in Just Four States [California, Florida, New York and Texas] and Half Are Naturalized Citizens" was posted at apnews.com on April 9, 2024.
- An article by Ben Lovejoy titled "Mandatory Broadband 'Nutrition' Labels Will Reveal Real Speeds and Hidden Fees" was posted at 9to5mac.com on April 10, 2024.
- An article by Joe Hutchison titled "Native Americans in Uproar as Huge Uranium Mine [in Utah] on Top of Sacred Ancient Burial Site Discovers Massive Reserve of Precious Element Used to Make Nukes Sparking Fears of Poisonous Water and Radiation Leaks" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 11, 2024.

 \bullet \bullet \bullet \bullet

An article by Jonathan Lieberman titled "It Is Fundamentally Wrong to Hold Israel and Hamas to the Same Moral Standards" was posted at jpost.com on April 6, 2024. Following is the article.

Since I began writing regularly in the columns of *The Jerusalem Post*, I have become somewhat accustomed to receiving feedback on the content, style, subject matter, and even the spelling of my offerings.

Some of the comments received are complimentary and supportive, some are less so and others are downright hostile and abusive.

One delightful lady from Santa Monica, California took the time and trouble to write a lengthy diatribe in which (amongst other choice phrases), she described me as a moral degenerate who supports the Nazi Israeli regime and its genocidal leaders – and adds no wonder the world hates Jews.

I guess this kind of response comes with the territory and one gets used to it.

But this week, I received a response which actually shocked me. It came from a friend of mine – a highly intelligent man with many years of experience in the professional and business world. He has spent tens if not hundreds of hours since the beginning of the war traveling up and down the country (covering thousands of kilometers) delivering goods to bases and generally doing wonderful things for the war effort.

I mention this to cement in the reader's mind that this person could never be thought to be anything but 100% behind our country.

This gentleman (we'll call him Avraham) commented on the article I wrote last week about kids dressing up as soldiers on Purim and the dichotomy of emotions that this brought about. Readers may remember that there was a photograph of three little children saluting in the uniform of the IDF.

Avraham said to me: "Ever since I read your article, I can't help thinking about young Palestinian children dressed in Hamas outfits with bandannas and brandishing guns."

It suddenly occurred to me that if Avraham made a connection, then it is likely that many others (especially those not supportive of our war) will do the same – but draw a very different conclusion and suggest a moral equivalence.

It dawned on me. That is exactly what has happened over the last six months.

- Much of the world now sees a clear moral equivalence between the horrific, barbaric acts of murder, rape, abuse, hostage taking and ransacking by the Hamas terrorists on October 7 and the IDF's response to the existential threat Israel faces.
- We need to recognize that when discussing such complex and sensitive matters (especially with those antagonistic towards Israel), it requires a nuanced understanding of the context, history, and the moral implications involved.

While much of the world attempts to draw a moral equivalence between the actions of Hamas and the responses of Israel in the context of the Israeli-Palestinian conflict, this inevitably leads to oversimplification and distortion of reality.

Context matters

The Israeli-Palestinian conflict is deeply rooted in historical, political and socio-economic factors – with both sides having legitimate grievances.

Attempting to equate the actions of one party with the other (without considering this context) ignores the power dynamics, asymmetry, and historical injustices involved. This is a euphemism for "Israel the aggressor against the poor downtrodden Palestinians – context matters."

Proportionality of response

Another sound bite proffered goes like this: While every nation has the right to defend its citizens and borders, the principle of proportionality dictates that the response should be commensurate with the threat posed.

• The notion of equivalence breaks down when considering the vast difference in scale and intent between terrorist acts and military responses.

Another euphemism for the same idea that we are the wicked Goliath and the enemy is poor little David.

What we must point out (no, not point out) – we must shout from the rooftops. We must use every possible forum we have available to us (social media, old-fashioned print media, personal conversation and advocacy) to make the following points.

Intent and tactics

Hamas has been designated as a terrorist organization by numerous countries and entities – due to its indiscriminate violence (including suicide bombings, rocket attacks targeting civilians and the use of human shields).

Such tactics deliberately target civilians and violate international humanitarian law.

Civilian casualties

The Israeli response involves military operations aimed at targeting militants and infrastructures used for launching attacks. However, due to the densely populated nature of Gaza, civilian casualties can occur despite efforts to minimize them.

Hamas's tactics (including storing weapons in civilian areas and launching attacks from populated areas, hospitals, schools and UN facilities) exacerbate this issue and constitute a moral bankruptcy for which there is no equivalence.

Intentions for peace

Israel (as a recognized state) has repeatedly expressed its willingness to engage in negotiations and pursue a peaceful resolution to the conflict.

Hamas, on the other hand, has rejected the existence of Israel and continues to advocate for its destruction with horrible violence – thus scuppering any chance of lasting peace in the region.

Responsibility and accountability

- Holding both parties to the same moral standard disregards the fundamental difference between self-defense and terrorism.
- While Israel faces scrutiny for its military actions, Hamas evades accountability for its crimes against humanity including the holding of hostages who have never received a Red Cross visit in six full months.

Historical reminders

The use of the argument of moral equivalence has many precedent in past history. Here are a few examples.

World War II

During World War II, some individuals attempted to draw moral equivalence between the actions of Nazi Germany and the Allied powers. They argued that the bombing of civilian populations by both sides (such as the Allied bombing of Dresden and the Axis bombing of London) demonstrated a lack of moral superiority on the part of the Allies.

However, such arguments ignore the context of the war, the genocidal policies of the Nazis, and the Allies' efforts to defeat fascism and restore peace.

The Cold War

During the Cold War, proponents of detente and appearement often equated the actions of the United States and the Soviet Union. They argued that both superpowers engaged in imperialistic behavior, supported dictatorships, and violated human rights.

However, this moral equivalence failed to acknowledge the fundamental differences between the two systems with the Soviet Union suppressing dissent and denying basic freedoms to its citizens – witness the 70-year plight of Soviet Jewry (of which we are all too aware).

Eve on the World-April-13-24

• The Genocide in Rwanda

Some individuals attempted to draw moral equivalence between the Hutu perpetrators of the Rwandan genocide and the Tutsi victims. They argued that both ethnic groups were equally responsible for the violence and atrocities committed during the genocide.

However, this false equivalence ignored the systemic targeting of Tutsis for extermination, and the role of Hutu extremists in orchestrating the genocide.

Beware of the tactics

These examples demonstrate how moral equivalence arguments can be used to distort reality, justify oppression, and hinder efforts to achieve justice and peace.

They are all spurious and used by bad men to justify bad things.

We must be aware of these tactics and not allowing ourselves and others to be lulled into this web of deceit and lies.

 \bullet \bullet \bullet \bullet

An article by Ned Cosby titled "Mirror, Mirror on the Wall, Who Threatens Democracy the Most This Fall?" was posted at americanthinker.com on April 8, 2024. Following are excerpts of the article.

A funny thing happened on the way to the fall election last week. Another presidential candidate, Robert F. Kennedy, Junior, was interviewed by Erin Burnett on CNN's show OUTFRONT. Burnett's mission was to get Kennedy to agree with all the king's horses and all the king's men that Trump was an existential threat to democracy. His response did not match her expectations.

RFK said: "Listen, I can make the argument that President Biden is a much worse threat to democracy. And the reason for that is President Biden is the first candidate in history, the first president in history that has used the federal agencies to censor political speech, so to censor his opponent. I can say that because I just won a case in the federal Court of Appeals and now before the Supreme Court that shows that he started censoring not just me – 37 hours after he took the oath of office, he was censoring me. No president in the country has ever done that.

"The greatest threat to democracy is not somebody who questions election returns, but a president of the United States who uses the power of his office to force the social media companies (Facebook, Instagram, Twitter) to open a portal and give access to that portal to the FBI, to the CIA, to the IRS, to CISA, to NIH to censor his political critics.

Eye on the World-April-13-24

"President Biden, the first president in history, used the Secret – his power over the Secret Service to deny Secret Service protection to one of his political opponents for political reasons.

"He's weaponizing the federal agencies. Those are really critical threats to democracy."

• • • •

An article by Zachary Halaschak titled "West Virginia Bans Four More Financial Institutions Over ESG Policies" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on April 8, 2024. Following are excerpts of the article.

Riley Moore, the West Virginia state treasurer, made the announcement that their state contracts were at risk. The state had already place five firms on its restricted institutions list – meaning they lost access to some \$18 billion in annual inflows and outflows.

Four new institutions

- Citibank
- TD Bank
- Northern Trust
- HSBC Holdings

Five previous institutions

- BlackRock
- Goldman Sachs
- J.P. Morgan Chase
- Morgan Stanley
- Wells Fargo

.

An article by Charlie Watton and Kelsi Karruli titled "Have You Got What It Takes to Join the CIA? Intelligence Agency Job Posting Reveals the Wild Requirements That Potential Agents Have to Meet" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 11, 2024. Following are excerpts of the article

- Run a mile and a half in under 15 minutes.
- Do 27 sit-ups and push-ups in under one minute.
- Drag a 168-pound dummy to safety in under 2 minutes.
- Have three years of experience as a criminal investigator.
- Be proficient in one of the critical languages.
- Be over the age of 18.

Eye on the World-April-13-24

• • • •

An article by Kelsi Karruli titled "Couples' Therapist Reveals 'Four Simple Lifestyle Shifts' That Everyone Can Make to Ensure a 'Healthier, Happier Relationship'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 4, 2024. Following are excerpts of the article.

- 1. Don't expect your partner to handle things in the same manner as you.
- 2. Giver more love than they ask for.
- 3. Never stop flirting with them.
- 4. Put them before your phone.

• • • •

An article by Rob Waugh titled "Is Your Job at Risk From the A.I. Revolution? Six Experts Predict Roles That Will Be Wiped Out by A.I. This Decade" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 6, 2024. Following are excerpts of the article.

- Middle managers
- Clerical and Accounting Roles
- Call centers ("gone in 5 years")
- Customer service
- Para-Legals and researchers
- Writers and analysts

.

Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not your thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word by that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."